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The Permanent Council held a protocolary meeting on October 15, 2010, in commemoration of the Discovery of America: Encounter of Two Worlds.  The meeting was chaired by Ambassador Joaquín Maza Martelli, Permanent Representative of El Salvador 

This commemoration was attended by Her Royal Highness, the Princess Cristina of Spain, and don Iñaki Urdangarín, Duke of Palma, whom the Chair warmly welcomed to the Casa de las Americas. 

The remarks offered at this commemorative meeting by the Chair of the Permanent Council; the Secretary General; Ambassador María Isabel Salvador, Permanent Representative of Ecuador, on behalf of the member states of ALADI; Ambassador Bayney Karran, Permanent Representative of Guyana, on behalf of the member states of CARICOM; Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, Permanent Representative of the United States; Ambassador Virgilio Alcántara, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic, on behalf of the member states of the SICA; and Ambassador Javier Sancho, Permanent Observer of Spain, are recorded in the minutes of the meeting (CP/ACTA 1774/10).
Before the meeting concluded, the Chair of the Permanent Council congratulated Spain on its national day and, as did other speakers, commended the Government and people of Chile on the successful rescue of the 33 miners who were trapped in the San José mine.
For his part, Ambassador Darío Paya, Permanent Representative of Chile, on behalf of his country’s government, reiterated his thanks for the expressions of support, solidarity and happiness following the recent rescue of the miners who were trapped near Copiapó, in the Atacama region.
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